
21 June, 2021 

His Worship Rob Burton 
Mayor, Town of Oakville 
1225 Trafalgar Road 
Oakville, ON L6H 0H3 
mayor@oakville.ca 

Dear Mayor Burton: 

I write to you today to seek your support, and the support of Oakville Town Council, in working 
to save the historically significant Glen Abbey Golf Club. Like many Oakville residents I 
recognize the special history that surrounds the Glen Abbey Golf Club, the important place it 
holds within our community, here in Oakville, and its significance for the environment. It is for 
these reasons that I have pledged to work to protect this incredibly important piece of our 
heritage, and with this letter I implore you to do the same. 

As you know, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing has been clear in his promise to only 
consider issuing Ministerial Zoning Orders (MZO) on non-provincially owned land when a local 
municipality formally files a request for such an order.  

As the duly-elected representatives of the Town of Oakville, you and the council members have 
the power to formally request the use of an MZO to save our beloved Glen Abbey. At this time, I 
urge that Your Worship put forward a motion for Oakville Town Council to formally request, 
through a Council resolution, that Minister Clark issues a Ministerial Zoning Order to protect the 
Glen Abbey Golf Club. 

I hope that Your Worship and council members do the right thing by working quickly to pass 
such a resolution.  

Sincerely, 

Stephen Crawford 
Member of Provincial Parliament 
Oakville 

APPENDIX B



 
 
cc: Gary Carr, Chair, Region of Halton 
cc: Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of the Municipal Affairs and Housing  
cc: Effie Triantafilopoulis, MPP for Oakville-North Burlington


